
OMB Contract Review 
 

Contract 
Name 

Hazard Mitigation Grant Program applications with the Florida Division of Emergency 
Management for stormwater mitigation efforts. 

GRANICUS 25-0874A Contract #  Date: 06/23/25 
 
Mark all Applicable Boxes: 

Type of Contract 
CIP X Grant X Other   Revenue X Project 002124A, 

003435A, 
006792A 

 
Contract information: 

New Contract (Y/N)  Y Original Contract 
Amount $45,003,925.00 

Fund(s) 3001 Amount of Change NA 
Cost Center(s) 413100 Contract Amount $45,003,925.00 
Program(s) 3012, 3014 Amount Available $45,003,925.00 
Account(s) 5600001 Included in Applicable 

Budget? (Y/N) Y Fiscal Year(s) FY26-FY29 
Description & Comments 

(What is it, any issues found, is there a financial impact to current/next FY, does this contract vary from previous FY, etc.) 
This item requests approval to submit Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) applications to the Florida 
Division of Emergency Management (FDEM) for grant funding in the amount of $33,752,943.00 with a 
required match of $11,250,982.00, to fund three stormwater mitigation projects. Execution of the required 
Authorizing Agent Approval forms for these applications is requested as well. 
 
The three stormwater mitigation projects requesting funding are programmed in the Proposed FY26-FY31 
Capital Improvement Plan, and includes the match requirement for each project. 

• Cross Bayou Improvements (project phase 1 002124A and project phase 2 002124B) - Requested 
amount $4,120,000.00, required match $1,373,344.00 funded through Resilient Florida funds. 
Resilient Florida grant is awarded with agreement execution in progress.  

• Baypointe Stormwater Conservation Area (project 003435A) - Requested amount $16,267,943.00, 
required match $5,422,648.00 funded through EPA Community Grant Appropriations and Local 
Infrastructure Sales Tax (Penny for Pinellas). EPA grant is awarded with agreement execution in 
progress. 

• Joe's Creek 34th St. Culvert (project 006792A) - Requested amount $13,365,000.00, required 
match $4,455,000.00 to be funded through Local Infrastructure Sales Tax (Penny for Pinellas) 
funds. Joe's Creek 34th St. Culvert is a new project requested for FY26. 

 
Additional Action Requested – Re-execution of the Authorizing Agent Approval form is needed to align with 
the current disaster (Helene and Milton) for traffic signal cabinet improvements, originally submitted under 
Hurricane Debby with Legistar item 25-0597A. 
 

 
Analyst:  Kristen Pittman          Ok to Sign:   
 


